
 

Date:   September 15, 2015  

To:    Las Vegas Based Greyhound Motor Coach Operators 

 

From:   Las Vegas City Manager  

Re:  Nevada Transportation Authority- Required Action  

The Nevada Transportation Authority (NTA) is now requiring all drivers 

transporting passengers who are employed in the state of Nevada to comply 

with new adopted regulation  

 

Nevada SRS AUTHORITY: §§1-7, NRS 706.171 and section 2 of 

Senate Bill No. 210, Chapter 402, Statutes of Nevada 2013, at page 

2177 (NRS 706.462). 

 

All Greyhound Drivers based out of the state of Nevada will be required to adhere 

to this new state regulation.  This will require drivers to go through a state 

mandated FBI background check to obtain a permit with the Nevada 

Transportation Authority.  

The Company will cover the initial cost of the process. Drivers will not be paid for 

the time required to complete this process, nor allowed to take time off their runs, 

nor be compensated for any missed earnings as a result of this process. This 

process is required by the State in order to maintain your driving eligibility in 

Nevada. 

Drivers will be required to complete an application, have their fingerprints 

processed, take passport picture, and sign a civil applicant waiver. This process 

will take approximately 15 minutes at the fingerprinting location. The Company 

will gather the above items, a copy of the drivers MVR-and submit with the 

processing fee to complete this process. Drivers are not expected to incur out of 

pocket expenses at this time. 

 

 


